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EDITORIAL 

Welcome to the tenth year of Quaker Studies. The journal, together with the Quaker 
Studies Research Association (QSRA) has continued to grow in academic reputation 
and participation and we are again running over our usual length in order to publish 
all the quality scholarship sent to us, and subsequently enhanced by the referees' 
comments and authors' care and creativity. This issue in particular contains some 
articles longer than usual, hence the reduction in number of papers. 

Hilary Hinds, Jonathan Harlow, and Raymond Ayoub offer different kinds of 
reflections on the seventeenth century, whilst Bert Den Boggende and Brian Ward 
focus on twentieth century Quaker history. Nine book reviews complete the issue, 
reflecting the strength of this area of the academy at present. 

Future issues will alternate between themed or semi-themed, often drawing on 
the fruits of QSRA conferences, and regular issues containing the wonderfully wide 
spread of topics within Quaker studies. 

So, as we enter this tenth year, the journal is in a position of strength. We hope 
we maintain the quality readers have come to expect; whilst increased circulation and 
citation show the content continues to be salient and productive in furthering the 
academic study of Quakerism. 

'Ben' Pink Dandelion 
Editor 


